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Consultation Paper – Rewarding Industrial Demand Flexibility 

The WEL Networks appreciates the opportunity to provide feedback on the Electricity Authority’s (EA) 
vision industrial demand flexibility. 

WEL Networks (WEL) is New Zealand’s sixth largest electricity distribution company and is 100% owned 
by our community through our sole shareholder WEL Energy Trust. Our guiding statement of strategic 
intent is to be leading Waikato’s energy future, and we work to ensure that our customers have access to 
reliable, affordable, and environmentally sustainable energy. 

In general WEL supports the EA’s plan for encouraging industrial demand flexibility as part of New Zealand 
energy future. While the economic feasibility for large commercial and industrial consumers is on paper 
attractive, care should be taken over the expectation of real world uptake by consumers, and while not a 
direct correlation to this consultations proposals, we recommend that the EA heed studies undertaken by 
PwC around the value of lost load (VoLL) assigned by industrial consumers.   

These studies highlight that there is a large disparity between the theoretical value the consumers could 
place on lost load and what they are prepared to pay in the real world to avoid such loss. This disparity 
creates a real world barrier to consumers in taking up flex products, which we understand has led to 
lacklustre utilisation by consumers of current commercial demand offerings. 

Some of this consumer hesitancy could be explained by; fixed price contracts which shield customers from 
spot price signals, lack of financial incentives, perceived negative impact on operations of response, high 
setup costs, and the absence of a viable market platform for offering flexible load, all of which will have 
an impact on the uptake of any demand flexibility scheme. 

WEL agrees with the focus on intra-day flexibility, as we find longer-term reductions are impractical for 
most businesses. It should be also noted that proactive involvement by EDBs at the time of connection 
(either new or increasing load), to mitigate connection costs and demand increase may mean consumers 
have already made concessions that mean further demand flexibility is not practicable.  

WEL supports the proposed Emergency Response Service (ERS) and a standardized demand flexibility 
product, provided there is further consultation to ensure mutual value. We believe a two-part 
compensation model - availability payments and event-based fees - tailored to individual providers based 
on $/MWh offers, would be the most economically efficient approach.  



 

 

 

Our responses to the specific questions sought by the Authority are attached and should you require 
clarification on any part of this submission, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Andrew Maseyk 
Regulatory Specialist 
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